CITY OF BUFFALO CITY REGULAR MEETING-
MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 14, 2015-MUNICIPAL BUILDING – 7:00PM
The Regular meeting of the City of Buffalo City Common Council was called to order by Mayor Russ Lorenz at 7:00 p.m.  Roll call: Kevin Mack, Ben Holien, Brach Seitz and Lisa Schuh. Also present City Superintendent Stan Meier. The meeting was held as noticed.  Motion Seitz , second Schuh to approve minutes from the August meeting. All yes, motion carried. 
Finance: Council reviewed LP Quotes for the 2015-16 heating season. Quotes were received for a prepay price of 6,000 gallons from Premier Co-op for $0.869; Severson Oil for $0.949; Quality Propane for $0.7985 and Allied for $0.899. City has a credit with Quality Propane from last year for $1,200. Motion Mack, second Holien to contract with Quality Propane for 6,000 gallons at $0.7985 for the 2015-16 season. Roll call vote. All yes, motion carried. Discussion on Foelsch farmland lease. Council agreed that Ben Schams has done a good job working the land during the last three-year contract and want to give him a chance to continue. Schams requested at an earlier meeting that the lease amount be lowered from the current $205/acre to $150/acre. Council agreed that $205 was steep. That amount was the highest bid in 2012. Motion Seitz, second Mack to extend a three-year lease on the 46.7 acres of Foelsch farmland to Ben Schams for $160/acre with 10 percent of the total contract amount payable at time of contract signing and the remainder split over three years due April 1st of each year. All yes, motion carried.
Recreation: Holien gave a recap of the 2015 C-BC Little League season with financial statement that showed money spent on improvements at the fields including updated dugouts and cement for stands. Buffalo City contributed $5,000 again this year while Cochrane’s amount remained at $3,500. Council questioned why the amounts are different and why Belvidere does not contribute. Holien said the participation numbers have been shown to be about equal between Cochrane and Buffalo City. He added that Belvidere will be asked to contribute something as they do have a few players from their community. Holien added there will be new volunteer parents taking over hopefully next year as he is stepping down. Lorenz reported that the remainder of the City’s one-time CapX2020 payment to be used for recreational purposes has been spent. $5,604 was spent on the rink storage addition, and the remaining $2,000 was put towards new Christmas lights for the City. Meier noted that a recent donation of two goals for the Hockey Rink were donated by Paul Van Eijl who purchased the used goals from St. Mary’s University. The Council is very grateful to Van Eijl’s continued commitment to the rink.
Public Works: Nitrate tests in the City came back mostly under the 10 parts per million cut off that is considered safe for babies and elderly. One house on the north end of town had a higher nitrate level. All owner’s were given their results. The City Municipal Building’s nitrate level came back at 16 ppm and bacteria was found in the well. The well was shocked and has since tested normal with no bacteria. The City building has been placed on a state sampling list to retest water each year. Signs have been placed that the nitrate level is high. Testing occurred regularly from 2000-2008 around the City, but hasn’t been done since then. Meier will continue to test several houses around town each year so the City can keep a record of the nitrate/bacteria levels. Discussion about water runoff from field near 24th Street. Meier to speak with farm owner to see if there is a way to control the runoff. Future street repair and maintenance was discussed. Meier will get a representative from Oium Blacktop to the next meeting to go over street options. Council also discussed speed limit signs. Seitz said we could put signs up all over town but we don’t have anyone to enforce them.
Building Committee: Seven permits were issued this month. Board of Appeals met in August and approved two variance requests. Mack said he feels there are still some contractors who start work without making sure the owner has a permit.
Health & Safety: Seitz said he saw the areas at 10th/Herman and old grocery store have both been cleaned up nicely. Clerk sent letters to those who had objects in the alleys. Will but a reminder in the tax bulletin that all shrubs, branches and trees growing into or in the alley need to be removed.
Cemetery: Motion Mack, second Holien to approve the sale of cemetery plot 116 S ½ to Betty Weigand. All yes, motion carried. Huebsch family will be at the cemetery to view the progress of the mausoleum restoration. Consensus of the council to give Schutz a deadline of November 1, 2015 to have the mausoleum and pillar work completely done and sealed to get his final payment.
Riverfront: Lorenz approved a riverfront transfer between two neighboring leases that allowed one to increase to a 40’ section. The second lease will move a few spots away to an empty 20’ section that was given back to the City in 2013 and remained unused due to the Corps of Engineers rule that no 20’ sections can be leased out anymore. Corps gave City permission to cut black locust trees near 10th Street landing. Lorenz told Meier to go ahead and take care of cutting and treating them.
Mayor: Lorenz gave an update from the Tri-Community Fire Board meeting. Buffalo City’s annual monetary contribution will go up from 43% to 51% next year based on the population and number of calls between the three communities served. Council reviewed what types of calls the department went on. Lorenz explained the fire departments request for money for a pumper truck purchase. Council feels the pumper truck is not needed at this time. The council will discuss further at the annual budget meeting. Lorenz also explained to the fire board the Council’s request that they come up with their own budget plan and the communities make annual contributions that the department uses to budget these purchases. Lorenz felt the suggestion was well received but didn’t know if the department would go that route.
City Superintendent: Council would like to advertise for more help. Current part-time employee not available enough hours each week. Clerk will put an ad in the Recorder. Council asked Meier to look into contracting grave digging and/or cemetery mowing out. Will review at budget meeting.
Clerk: Motion Seitz, second Holien to approve a Class B Combination Liquor License for Dawn & Tim Neitzel, The Cove. All yes, motion carried. Motion Mack, second Holien to approve operator license for Dienger and Pruka (B & S). All yes, motion carried. Motion Seitz, second Schuh to go into closed session per WI Statute 19.85(1)(c) to discuss employee evaluations. All yes, motion carried. Motion Mack, second Holien to come out of closed session. All yes, motion carried. City Superintendent and City Clerk were both commended for their job performance and given raises to be reflected in the 2016 budget. Council will keep the same wages they have had for many years.
Motion Mack, second Holien to pay bills.  All yes, motion carried.
Motion Mack, second Holien to adjourn meeting. All yes, motion carried. 
Jenny Ehlenfeldt, Clerk
